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I'am herein reporting on City Council Bill #10-0582.

The purpose of the Bill is to authorize the Mayor and City Council of Baltimore to sell, at either public or
private sale, all its interest in certain parcels of land known as the former beds of Newgate Avenue, extending
from New Vail Street, Easterly 1,510.0 feet, more or less to Vail Street, and Vail Street, extending from
Newgate Avenue, Northerly 825.0 feet, more or less, and no longer needed for public use.

As the Department of General Services explains in its agency report, the City of Baltimore and the Maryland
Port Administration (MPA) agreed in 1988 to close a portion of Vail Street and Newgate Avenue, in
conjunction with the operation of the Seagirt Marine Terminal, an intermodal container transfer facility. City
Council Bill 10-0582, if approved, would authorize the sale of these portions of rights-of-way and companion
legislation City Council Bill 10-0581 would condemn and close the portions of rights-of-way to public use.

On January 12, 2010, MPA executed and commenced a 50-year Lease and Concession Agreement with
private company Ports America Chesapeake (PAC) for PAC to operate the Seagirt Marine Terminal and fund
the costs of installing new cranes and building a 50-foot birth. The Panama Canal is scheduled to complete
expansion in 2014, providing larger ships with all-water access to East Coast ports and making freight
shipments to the East Coast more time- and cost-efficient. The agreement enables MPA to accommodate
these larger ships. The State projects that the agreement will provide 5,700 new jobs to the Baltimore area,
and generate $1.3 billion for the state over 50 years and nearly $16 million in new taxes per year,

Under the Lease and Concession Agreement, MPA has until January 12, 2011 to obtain ownership of Newgate
Avenue and Vail Street. If MPA does not purchase these streets by this deadline, PAC can invoke an Adverse
Action clause in the Agreement, Jjeopardizing the entire public-private partnership and returns it will provide
the Baltimore region.

Based on these findings, the Department of Transportation supports the timely passage of City Council Bill
10-0582.
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